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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY JANUARY 14TH , 2015
www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans
1.
PRESENT:  Dakheel Alqahtani, Rahaf Alqahtani, Shrooq Alqahtani, Irene Austin, Louise Chick (Chair), David Dickson, Sue Fakes, Sue Grieve, Maureen Huckle, Judy Jacques, Marie Middelstorb, Philip Nixon, Jackie Seaton, Peter Smith  (Secretary), Hilary Tyrrell, Penny Williams. 
Apologies for Absence:  Debbie Maya, Katharine Mears, Karla Siswick  
2         FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:
It was agreed that we give £450 immediately to AIUK..  We have dates for our 2 regular collections in 2015: at the Quadrant on Saturday April 25th; and at St Albans market on Saturday November 21 (with stall). The Group has put aside £200 to help with the expenses of any Group member who would like to attend the AIUK Annual Conference and AGM, to be shared if there is more than one. The Conference takes place 18-19 April 2015 at Warwick University. Booking closes Monday 2nd March. There are concessionary rates in some cases. Looking far ahead: in the autumn we may be thinking about a Charity Preview at the Abbey Theatre. Penny mentioned that transport costs of attending meetings for the Group can be covered.
3          CAMPAIGNS:

CASA: Peter introduced 3 solidarity cards with message in English, which Katharine kindly translated into Spanish, 
One to our adopted 'individual at risk', Friar Tomás González, who runs a migrants' shelter in Mexico. We've not heard from him for a long time. This is our third attempt to make contact. 
One to Yolanda Oquelí in Guatemala, leader of Frente Norte del Area Metropolitana (FRENAM), which protests against damage caused by a goldmining project in her community.She was shot on June 13 2012 and has since been harassed and sent death threats

One to COFADEH (Comité de Familiares de  Detenidos - Desaparecidos en Honduras,)  a prominent NGO in Honduras which does such good human rights work and has been continually harassed and intimidated, members being even kidnapped and beaten up. 
MONTHLY ACTION:  Saudi Arabia: Raif Badawi: We write in great concern for Raif,
who was sentenced harshly, among other things to 10 years jail and 1,000 lashes for creating a liberal website which the authorities said 'insulted Islam'. The first 50 lashes were given on January 9. This has caused a world wide outcry and more weekly lashes have been postponed three times. At the time of writing these minutes it is not clear if and when they will be resumed.

ISRAEL/ OPT: Hilary tabled a reply to the letter we sent to Anne Main in December re access to Gaza for the UN Human Rights Commission of Enquiry after the recent conflict.. The reply says that 'we [the UK] are calling on both sides to cooperate fully with the Commission.'
We were thanked by the Campaign Against the Arms Trade for signing their postcards calling for an arms embargo on Israel.
The Israeli Interior Ministry revoked the residency of Nadia Abu Jamal on November 26, after her husband had been one of two Palestinian men  who attacked worshippers in a Jersusalem Synagogue n November 18. We utterly condemn this attack on peaceful worshippers but also deplore the collective punishment on his family. Her 3 children, 2 of whom have chronic health problems, have lost their right to public health care. We urge these decisions be reversed.

We write in concern for Abdallah Abu Rahma, who faces a jail sentence as a prisoner of conscience. He was arrested in May 2012 in a peaceful demonstration at the checkpoint near Ofer Military Prison. Abdallah actively promotes the use of peaceful means to raise international  awareness of human rights violations suffered by Palestinians. We urge that charges against him are dropped.
4.     FORTHCOMING MEETINGS  (details of which have been circulated:)
....Day on new activist project: Refugee, Asylum Seeker and Migrant Rights in the UK.

at AIUK HQ, the Human Rights Action Centre, in London, on Saturday January 17. Philip is thinking of going to this. Sue Grieve is interested in it. They might liaise.
....AIUK South Midlands Regional Conference [our Region].at Buckingham on Saturday January 31. [Irene and Peter went]
..... Stop Torture. Day at AIUK HQ on Saturday 14 February.

....  AIUK National Conference and AGM. See above.
5.      THE JOB OF SECRETARY

Peter is stepping down as secretary. He outlined the job at the December meeting and then, as agreed,  he emailed the details round the Group (on Jan 2nd). No one had yet volunteered to replace him and the meeting considered how the job might be lightened by farming out aspects of it. 
.....Shrooq volunteered to look after the website. 

.....Sue Grieve would house the display boards. 
.....There would be a rota to write the meeting minutes: Irene would look after the rota, for which the following members volunteered: Irene, Louise (Chick), Penny, Jackie, Judy, Hilary/Philip with Shrooq. [A draft rota has been circulated}
.....People who organise a speaker for the Group would see to meeting them and any hospitality. .....The Chair could be roped in to help with larger one-off jobs like the annual Group Planning Pack, the AIUK AGM resolutions, and any AIUK consultations wants to make with Groups. 
That leaves the core functions of the secretary unfilled: acting as the Group's point of contact and continuity and servicing our regular meetings, before and after them.
Please consider if you can volunteer.

6.      MISCELLANEOUS:

....Guest speakers:
 Hannah Slater, AIUK Syria Country Coordinator, has agreed to come to talk to us
at our February 2015 meeting (Feb 11) 

Jackie Seaton is going to ask a contact to speak about Bhopal.
Penny has a contact who might speak to us about human trafficking and  modern day slavery, once the Bhopal meeting date is fixed.

Hilary and Philip have a contact, a friend, who is working on the Nigeria desk at The AI International Secretariat, after previous experience in Sierra Leone, who would be glad to talk to us about his work and to meet local group members. This is another possibility for later in the year. 

..... The Film 'Open Bethlehem':
We circulated details of screenings of this film. It was a complete sellout and it's thought likely there'll be more screenings.
7.     Next meeting: [which will serve as our AGM.]  Wednesday February 11 at 8 pm at the Friends' Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans, AL1 3UD. Our guest speaker is Hannah Slater, AIUK Country Coordinator for Syria. Let's have a good turnout for her! 
